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Submission: We strongly object to the huge increase in rates applied for by the Ballina Shire Council for the refurbishment of 
the Ballina and Alstonville council operated swimming pools. The rate increase was originally for two years but now it is to 
remain permanent. We feel funding for the pools should be USER PAYS. Lois and Peter Cawley  

 

Page 1 / 1




